
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
Term 2       Week 5 

2 June 2022 

UPCOMING DATES TO NOTE 
June 3  Hikoi. Weather permitting. 
June 6  Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday. School Closed. 
June 7  Teacher Only Day. School Closed. 
June 8  North Cluster Cross Country. 
June 8  Kotuku Waikato Museum Trip. (To the Moon) 
June 8  Best Start Programme. 9.30am. 
June 9  Year 3 & 4 Football starts. 
June 14  Tough guy/gal competition. 
June 22  Rippa Tournament. Waihi College. 
June 22  Best Start Programme. 11.30am. 
June 23  Jump Rope for Heart. 
June 24  Matariki Public Holiday. School Closed. 
June 29  Matariki Concert. 

ABSENTEE NOTIFICA-
TION 

Just a reminder that you can 
send your absentee notifica-
tion by text to the school cell 

phone  021 0258 4817 

Year 1 & 2 
 football  
players  

with  
their  

certificates. 



NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

JUMP ROPE FOR HEART JUMPING JUNE 
 
Our skipping ropes have arrived! We’re excited to 
be participating in the Heart Foundation Jumping 
June promotion this year! Our Jump Day date will 
be June 23. We launched the fundraising a few 
weeks ago, sponsorship forms have gone home. 
We hope you’ll support the Heart Foundation and 
students in fundraising for this very worthy cause. 
This is being run by the same company we used 
last year for our 
fundraising fun 
run. @nz school 
fun run. Go online 
and check it out! 

Kia ora, Parents & Caregivers, 
My name is Senior Constable Brian Connors and I am your new “School Community Officer” hav-
ing come from sixteen years of Road Policing. Your children’s safety is paramount and my atten-
tion is drawn to the number of parents at drop off and pick up times where drivers are parking on 
yellow lines around Kia crossings or school entrances at these times. These yellow lines are there 
for a reason “No Parking” and that is to give a wide field of view to drivers and pedestrians for 
safety reasons. If you park in these spots to drop your child off and block the field of view then you 
put all other parents children at risk. I ask you to please sharpen up on this bad behaviour. I have 
no option now but to issue Infringement notices to get the safety message through, as warnings do 
not work. 
  
Until your children are road wise please park on the same 
side of the road as the school, as I have witnessed young 
children exiting the car then darting across the road without 
looking for approaching cars. Road Safety is Everyone’s 
Responsibility. 
 
Thanks for your attention on these matters. 
 
Senior Constable Brian Connors 

MUSEUM TRIP TO THE MOON 
KOTUKU 

 
Rooms 1 ,2,3 & 4 are heading to Waikato Muse-
um Te Whare Taonga o Waikato on Wednesday 
8 June. We will be leaving school at 9am sharp 
so please be at school by 8.45am next Wednes-
day. 



NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

YUMMY APPLE STICKERS  - HAILSTONE HERO APPLES 
Apple growers have had a wild spring storm hit them in Hawkes 
Bay, damaging a significant amount of their apple crop with 
hail.  Although these look funny, they still taste yummy.  The of-
ficial cut-out is not on these bags, but you can collect the round 
bar-code sticker as 10 points.  These are Yummy apples but 

branded Hailstone Heroes and available in both New World and Pak’n Saves.   

PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
Parent/Teacher Interviews for  

Rooms 1, 2, 3, 4 and  report getters from Rooms 5, 9, 8, 6 & 7 are being held on  
6th & 7th July (Week 10 Term 2). 

On Wednesday 6th July we will be closing the school at 1pm to hold the interviews. 
Wed 6th July 1.30pm—5.30pm                Thurs 7th July 3.15pm—5.30pm. 

This year we are using an online booking system(exactly like Waihi College uses) 
go to www.schoolinterviews.co.nz 

Click on Make a booking, enter the code, Fill in the form, choose the teacher, choose time. 
The code will be text out closer to the time. 

CHOCOLATE FUNDRAISER 
Thanks to all those who have sold and returned their boxes of fundraising chocolates. 

There are still eight boxes to come back to school.  
Please return all boxes either sold or unsold now. Thanks. 

 Online payments can be made to 020472 0084492-00 
Another  reminder text was sent out on Tuesday for these to be returned. 

SEASONS 
Seasons is coming back to Waihi East School. Seasons is a programme for young people who are ex-
periencing loss and change in their lives. Seasons respects all cultural and spiritual beliefs and every 
participant is valued as an unique person with their own story to tell. The programme is facilitated and 
coordinated by caring, trained adults working weekly with the children in confidential peer support 
groups of 3 to 5 children. If you think this would be helpful for your child please contact Briar on princi-
pal @east.school.nz 



Bank Account details for any and 
all online payments.  

Please use your surname as a  
reference. 

 

 020472 0084492-00 
 

STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES 
Neroli Matautia  nmatautia@east.school.nz  Room 1 
Jo Derham   jderham@east.school.nz   Room 2 
Lynn James   ljames@east.school.nz   Room 3 
Dorette Hartley   dhartley@east.school.nz   Room 4 
Renee Pennington  rpennington@east.school.nz  Room 5 
Brenda Wright  bwright@east.school.nz   Room 6 
Emily Croker  ecroker@est.school.nz   Room 7 
Jude Fletcher   jfletcher@east.school.nz   Room 8 
Brendon Carroll   bcarroll@east.school.nz   Room 9 
Michelle Burr  mburr@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Tanya Giles   tgiles@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Scott Spicer   sspicer@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Nyah Frew   nfrew@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Jacob Mudford  jmudford@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Matt Carden-Scott  mcarden-scott@east.school.nz  Support Staff 
Briar Scott    principal@east.school.nz   Principal 
Vanessa Maunder  vmaunder@east.school.nz  Deputy Principal 
Sharon Samson    office@east.school.nz   Admin 

Kai Care Packs 
 
If you or someone 
you know, could use 
a frozen meal or 2, 
please let Briar 
know or email direct 
to: 
kaicarepacks@waihicol.school.nz 

 
 



MATARIKI DATES 
Friday 3rd June 2022, 11.45am - 1pm   
Matariki Hikoi   
@ Waihi Pumphouse  
Organised by Waihi East  
 
Wednesday 29 June 2022, 5 - 7.30pm  
Matariki Community Celebration  
@ Waihi College  
Organised by Waihi College and Waihi Beach 
 
Friday 1st July, 6am  
Dawn Viewing  
*** note change of venue ***  
@ Top of Tohorā View Rd, Waihi Beach  
Followed by Breakfast at the Waihi Beach RSA  
Organised by Waihi Beach School & Te Whānau o Tauwhao.  
 
 
Tapuwae Tournament will be held in Term 4.   Cluster Cross Country 2022  



COMMUNITY NOTICES 



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 

You may have heard of the Kai Care Packs that Waihi 
College have been making recently.  As you know, all 
our Waihi College students receive a free lunch as part 
of the Ka Ora, Ka Ako programme.  The ingredients for 
these lunches come to us every day and a private com-
pany called Libelle, make them into nutritious lunches 
for our kids.    
Last term, we started turning the left over ingredients 
into frozen meals which we package up and give out to 
the community once a week on a Wednesday.  We have 
an email address (kaicarepacks@waihicol.school.nz) 
which people can use if they need a pack for the week, 
or would like a pack on an ongoing basis.  
If you would like a hand connecting with this awesome 
idea, please flick Briar and email. 

mailto:kaicarepacks@waihicol.school.nz


THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693               Absentees: 021 0258 4817 

Email Office for general enquires:  office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz              www.waihieast.school.nz 
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